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Curator’s Corner
Dear Friends of the Garden,

This past month, in a beautiful and well-attended ceremony, the grounds leading up to the Garden’s handsome 
interfaith chapel,  Nuestra Señora del Jardín,  were dedicated as the Cheryl L. Wheeler International Peace Garden of 
Mexico. Everyone present helped make this a special and memorable occasion. I’m especially grateful to all of our local 
community leaders, clergy, musicians and those who traveled far and wide to accompany us and demonstrate their 
commitment to peace which is so very much needed in our world.
 
Mother Teresa said that, “Peace begins with a smile.” There was no shortage of smiling faces during our event, so the 
purpose of this garden within a garden is already being served: to inspire peace within and throughout. In the days 
succeeding the dedication, as I observed guests while gardening, it is obvious that this space has a powerful force to 
inspire. I witnessed individuals, couples, families, and groups of friends enjoying the area in quiet contemplation and 
silent marvel for the exquisite beauty and serenity that they discovered. The Chapel is also used for weddings and other 
events.
 
As a designed living landscape, any garden requires constant care and attention and the Cheryl L. Wheeler International 
Peace Garden of Mexico will change throughout the seasons (yes, there are seasons in the tropics!) and over time. As 
the continued work on this area shifts from construction to maintenance, there is never a dull moment at the Vallarta 
Botanical Garden and we’re set to begin a new project to create the Cabo Corrientes Cactus and Succulent Plant House. 
Another exciting announcement is that well be receiving renowned international sculptor, Todd McGrain, to participate 
in this year’s Vallarta Bird Festival (March 10 – 12). Please see page 4 for further details.

With unyielding resolve to pursue a peaceful future for both our local community and our friends throughout the world,
Bob Price, Founder and Curator, VBG
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There is no path to peace. 
Peace is the path.
— Mahatma Gandhi



Ch
er

yl
 L

. W
he

el
er

 
In

te
rn

at
io

na
l P

ea
ce

 G
ar

de
n 

Ph
ot

o:
 Ju

dy
 K

rin
gs

March 2017    |  3

A Special Thank-You to those who 
Celebrated the Dedication of the  
Cheryl L. Wheeler International Peace 
Garden of Mexico
By Cheryl L. Wheeler
 
On behalf of the entire Vallarta Botanical Garden 
community, I would like to thank each and every lovely 
soul who attended the Dedication of the Cheryl L. Wheeler 
International Peace Garden of Mexico. Beyond those 
who gave a speech, blessing, prayer, poem, reflection, 
or musical performance, all who attended deserve to be 
praised. Everyone present at the dedication served as 
active participants essential to the extraordinary success 
of this event.
 
While there are far too many for me to mention each of 
you by name, I do wish to publicly acknowledge those 
who formally participated as part of the event itinerary 
with me. In their order during the ceremony these are:
 
•  Neil Gerlowski, Executive Director, Vallarta Botanical Garden
•  Diego Mateo and Ignacio Flores, Moruno
•  Ing. Prisciliano Ramírez Gordián, Mayor, Municipio de Cabo 

Corrientes, Jalisco
•  Lic. Ma. Gerarda González Zuñiga, Presidente del 

Comisariado Ejidal, Las Juntas y Los Veranos
•  Subinspector Rosalío Armando Ledón Espinoza, Chief of 

the Federal Police Station of Puerto Vallarta
•  Ing. Emiliano Sánchez Martínez, President,  Asociación 

Mexicana de Jardines Botánicos
•  Robert Price, Founder & Curator, Vallarta Botanical Garden
•  Marina de Los Santos, representing Dr. Marco Antonio 

Cortés Guardado, Rector, Universidad de Guadalajara, 
CuCosta

•  Paula Savage, President, International Peace Garden 
Foundation

•  Michel Gauthier, Director, International Peace Garden 
Foundation

•  Milton Bogoch, representing Rabbi Schneuar Hecht, Chabad 
Center of PV

•  Padre Vicente Saúl Cortes Ibarra, Iglesia de Nuestra Señora 
de la Paz

•  Gholi Darehshori, Representing the Ghashghai Tribe of Iran
•  Victor Hugo “Tonatiuh” Ochoa Guadarrama, Representing 

the Wixárika (Huichol) community of Western Mexico
•  Anka Rick Spencer, Centro Zen Puerto Compasivo
•  Rebecca “Stolie” Stoelinga, Sheila Tequila, and Tomás 

Plus I would like to thank my family and friends who were 
able to attend.  During this powerful and heart-touching 
ceremony, there was a feeling of inspiration. I ask each 
of you to look into the depth of your beings to turn this 
inspiration into action first within, then those who form 
your immediate families and closest friends, and later to 
your communities and world. Each of you has the power 
to guide the future of the world and all who call it home.
I realize the importance of the botanical gardens more 
and more.  Having a sanctuary for everyone to enjoy is a 
huge inspiration and creates yet another powerful layer 
of tourism appeal to our town – anyone who loves beauty 
will appreciate the International Peace Garden of Mexico.  
 
Thanks to all who attended the dedication ceremony, I am 
still celebrating and, in the words we sang together:
“I’ve got peace like a river, 
I’ve got joy like a fountain, 
I’ve got love like the ocean in my soul.”
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2017 Vallarta Bird Festival, March 10th-12th
By Neil Gerlowski, Executive Director, VBG 

The Puerto Vallarta region is home to a host of bird diversity with over 300 species within just an hour or so from 
downtown Puerto Vallarta and over 500 species within a five-hour drive from here! Just within the Vallarta Botanical 
Garden alone, over 200 different species of birds have been observed and documented on eBird.org, a citizen science 
project of the National Audubon Society and The Cornell Lab of Ornithology. During the annual Vallarta Bird Festival, 
this abundant avifauna is observed, studied, and celebrated by an enthusiastic group of local residents and international 
visitors.
 
This year, accomplished international sculptor and bird aficionado Todd McGrain will be the festival’s guest of honor. 
He will present screenings of his documentary “The Lost Bird Project” at both the Juan Luis Cifuentes Auditorium of 
the University of Guadalajara’s local “CUC” campus and at the Vallarta Botanical Garden. Todd’s documentary covers his 
work in creating and installing enormous bronze masterpieces memorializing North American Birds that have sadly 
been driven to extinction by human error. The topic, while grim, can help raise awareness for those species that are now 
endangered and will go extinct if we don’t do something to stop the threats against them and their critical habitats.
 
Mexico is the only country in North America not yet graced by one of Todd’s evocative bird sculptures. Mexico’s now 
extinct endemic Imperial Woodpecker (Campephilus imperialis) would be an excellent candidate for a memorial statue, 
and Jalisco’s pine forests, such as those that begin along the fringes of the Vallarta Botanical Garden, were at the heart 
of this majestic bird’s former range.  With any luck, Todd will find sufficient inspiration to create a sculpture in coastal 
Jalisco and the Puerto Vallarta community will see the value in investing in such a memorial to nature.

Agenda for the 2017 Vallarta Bird Festival

Date Time Activity Location

March 10
8:00 am Birding on Campus UDG CUC (meet up at entry to the 

Reptilario)

1:00 pm Screening of “The Lost Bird Project” Juan Luis Cifuentes Auditorium, UDG 
CUC

March 11

8:00 am Birding in the Forest VBG (meet up in parking lot at 8 am)

11:00 am Screening of “The Lost Bird Project” VBG, Vallarta Conservatory of Orchids

1:00 pm Birding by Ear Workshop VBG, Vallarta Conservatory of Orchids

March 12
8:00 am Birding in the Forest VBG (meet up in parking lot at 8 am)

11:00 am Presentation of Conservation 
Initiatives VBG, Vallarta Conservatory of Orchids

The Vallarta Botanical Garden thanks their colleagues at the UDG CUC, especially Dr. Jorge Téllez, Director of the campus’ Division of Biological 
Sciences and Health, for their collaboration in the Festival. Equally, the Garden extends its gratitude to professional bird guides Alejandro “Alex” 
Martínez Rodriguez, Greg. R. Homel, Luis Morales, and Francisco García as well as volunteer birding co ordinator Nancy Holland for their help with 
this and past festivals. There are still opportunities for helping create the 2017 Vallarta Bird Festival. Those interested in learning more and/or 
offering their assistance should contact info@vbgardens.org and/or birdinginmexico@gmail.com.

http://ebird.org/
mailto:info@vbgardens.org
mailto:birdinginmexico@gmail.com
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Mexican Bird of the Month

Up until just a few years ago, very few birders ever saw 
anything more than a quick flash of yellow (actually the 
bird’s striking outer tail feathers), when encountering 
Vallarta’s spectacularly colorful, yet shy “Green Jay”… as 
the bird usually showed its pursuers just what it thought 
of them by hightailing it out of there!  

Then along came the Vallarta Botanical Garden to the 
rescue! Each morning, the Garden provides a sumptuous 
platter of fresh fruit—papayas, bananas, and the like—
fit for a king, with the hope of attracting a beautiful 
constellation of local neotropical birds for visitors to enjoy. 

Among the flurries of less shy, endemic Yellow-winged 
Caciques, West Mexican Chachalacas, Golden-cheeked 
Woodpeckers, San Blas Jays and more widespread White-
throated Thrushes, and a few beautiful Green Jays… all 
attracted to the tasty bounty!

Green Jays occur from South Texas to South America—
with many geographic races—and are cooperative 
breeders, occurring in flocks that usually consist of a 
dominant breeding pair, their most recent offspring, and 
the offspring of the previous year’s successful nesting 
endeavor.   Together they all tend to the current year’s 
nest, while defending their territories from competitors, 
both infraspecific and interspecific. 

Cyanocorax yncas - Green Jay - A Jay of a Different Color
Article and photo by Greg R. Homel  www.birdinginpuertovallarta.com/birdingadventures@mac.com

Our local green jays are attractively colored, being vivid 
grass-green above, bright yellow below and along the 
sides of their neck, with a powder-blue crown, a ruffed 
lazuli frontlet and blue malar marks, dark eyes with 
broken white eyerings, a bold black bib and “hidden” 
bright yellow outer tail feathers, often flared in flight.

Many international visitors come to the garden daily—
the majority of which reside in the United States and 
Canada—where, depending on their origin, they may be 
more familiar with jays with names reflecting other colors:  
Such as the Blue Jay, from the eastern US, the Gray Jay 
from Canada and the Rocky Mountain States, and the 
Brown Jay, of South Texas into eastern Mexico, etc.  Most 
are surprised to learn of the presence of Green Jays, as 
well, or the fact that three additional species of jays reside 
here in our local foothills and mountains.

At first they were shy, but the Garden’s hitherto elusive 
Green Jays have become more confiding of late, allowing, 
often for the first time, birders and bird photographers to 
really enjoy satisfying and prolonged views of these very 
interesting and social jays of a different color!

Come take a look for yourself!
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Orchid of the Month
Pleurothallis cardiothallis
Article and photo by Marcos Gómez, 
Propagation Coordinator, VBG

With more than 5,000 plants used for 
medicinal purposes in Mexico, as one 
might correctly guess the list includes 
members of the orchid family. This is the 
case of Pleurothallis cardiothallis, whose 
specific prefix comes from the Latin word for 
“heart”, hence its common name in Spanish 
“corazones.”

Scarlet red-petaled flowers emerge from 
the upper center of the plant’s heart-shaped 
leaves in a stunning and rare combination of 
contrast, form, and arrangement.

Curiously, the reported medicinal properties 
of P. cardiothallis are not for treatment of heart 
disease, but rather that the leaves, prepared 
as a tea, promote fertility.

This medical secret has been shared among 
indigenous groups of the cloud forests of 
Puebla and Oaxaca, where corazones blossom 
on the trees as epiphytic plants.

Although scientific research is still needed to 
verify the effects of this peculiar orchid, it’s 
yet another native plant that should make 
Mexico proud and an example of the kinds 
of species that the Vallarta Botanical Garden’s 
conservation programs seeks to protect.

References:
•  Browner, C.H. 1985. Plants used for 

reproductive health in Oaxaca, Mexico. 
Economic Botany, 39:482.

•  Browner, C.H. & S. T. Perdue. 1988. Women’s 
secrets: Bases for reproductive and social 
autonomy in a Mexican community.
American Ethnologist, 15, pp 84-97. 

•  Larre Perez, M. I. & Alarcon Aguilar, F. 2003 
Plantas utilizadas en la medicina tradicional 
en México como abortivas y anticonceptivas. 
Tesis para el titulo de Licenciatura en 
Biología Experimental.
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Andrew Bell Julia ThomeKaslin Daniels Neil Gerlowski Pat MacRae

VBG Executive Director Accepted for Longwood Gardens Fellowship
Announcement shared by Bob Price, Founder and Curator, VBG (from Longwood Gardens Press Release)

Continuing its influence on the future of public horticulture by nurturing and developing global horticultural leaders, 
Longwood Gardens just announced the five talented professionals selected for the prestigious Longwood Gardens 
Fellows Program. The Fellows Program focuses on building the leadership capacity of global public horticulture by 
ensuring a healthy pipeline of talent to be the next generation of industry leaders.

After a rigorous selection process, the Fellows chosen are Andrew Bell (Washington, DC); Kaslin Daniels (New York); Neil 
Gerlowski (Mexico); Patrick MacRae (New York) and Julia Thomé (Washington, DC).

application submissions; of those, 10 were chosen for in-
person, two-day interviews at Longwood Gardens. The 
final selections were made by a distinguished panel of 
seven jurors that included executives of prominent public 
gardens from the U.S.A. and the U.K.

“We are excited to welcome our cohort to the Longwood 
Gardens Fellows Program,” said Paul B. Redman, President 
and CEO of Longwood Gardens. “The impressive 
qualifications of these talented professionals coupled 
with their passion for advancing public horticulture and 
a desire to lead, perfectly positions them to tackle the 
challenging and enriching opportunities awaiting them 
in the Fellows Program and in their future leadership 
roles,” said Redman. 
The Longwood Gardens Fellows Program focuses on 
grounding Fellows in leadership theory and practice 
through an immersive, flexible, concentrated program 
that draws on the experience and knowledge of multiple 
public horticultural organizations and academic thought 
leaders. The 13-month residential, tuition-free program 
honors the legacy of Longwood’s founder by continuing 
its mission to educate and inspire.

The five Fellows were selected based on their commitment 
to professional excellence, deep intellectual curiosity, 
interest in serving in a leadership capacity within 
the public horticulture industry, while representing 
diverse perspectives and backgrounds. The Longwood 
Gardens Fellows Program received more than 200 online 
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About Longwood Gardens

In 1906, industrialist Pierre du Pont (1870-1954) purchased a small farm near Kennett Square, PA, to save a collection of 
historic trees from being sold for lumber. Throughout his life, Mr. du Pont indulged his passion for gardening, turning 
his farm into a magnificent horticultural showplace. Today, Longwood Gardens is one of the world’s great gardens, 
encompassing 1,077 acres of gardens, woodlands, meadows, fountains, a 10,010-pipe Aeolian organ and a 4-acre 
conservatory. Longwood continues the mission set forth by Mr. du Pont to inspire people through excellence in garden 
design, horticulture, education and the arts, through programming that includes exhibitions, musical performances 
by leading artists, renowned horticulture education programs, horticulture research, environmental stewardship and 
cultural and community engagement. Details at www.longwoodgardens.org.

Source:
https://longwoodgardens.org/news/press/2017-03-07t000000/longwood-gardens-selects-first-fellows-prestigious-new-leadership

New Employment Opportunity Opens During Transitional Period

The Longwood Fellowship will have Neil away from Puerto Vallarta from early June of 2017 to late June of 2018 with only 
an occasional visit or two. We will be treating his absence largely as a sabbatical, but hope to still receive his assistance 
with several key functions that can be accomplished remotely including: board service, program development, major 
donor relations, grant writing, grant reporting, and editing of El Papelillo / The Leaflet. As we approach this transitional 
period, we are preparing a job description for a bilingual Executive Assistant to serve the Garden while Neil is away. 
Inquiries may be sent to info@vbgardens.org, subject “Asistente Ejecutivo.”
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Dividing your contributions to the Vallarta 
Botanical Garden into monthly payments 
can help you better budget your annual 
giving and allows us a dependable 
monthly income to carry the Garden 
through the slower times of the year.  
A new Give Every Month “GEM” page 
is now up on the Garden’s website  
www.vbgardens.org for you to begin this 
kind of contribution today.

Commemorative Cantera 
Benches

Would you like to honor or memorialize 
someone with a permanent cantera bench 
at the Vallarta Botanical Garden? Benches 
are finished with beautiful hand-painted 
ceramic tiles. We can help you create a 
custom design with text and images of 
your choice. Prices are at $7,000 USD for a 
Banca Real (Regal Bench) and $5,000 USD 
for a Banca Distintiva (Distinctive Bench). 
Dividing this up into payments over the 
course of three years is a commitment 
of only $194 or $139 USD per month. 
These gifts qualify for tax-deductible 
contributions in Mexico, the US, and 
Canada. Interested? Great! Please visit 
our website or call 322 223 6182 and ask 
to speak to the Garden’s Membership 
Coordinator, Michaela Flores.

Your Legacy Lives on at the VBG

Including the Vallarta Botanical Garden in 
your wills, trusts, and estate planning is an 
investment in the long-term viability of 
this important natural sanctuary for Puerto 
Vallarta and the exquisite flora of Mexico 
and world tropics. A member of the Garden’s 
Legacy Committee would be happy to talk 
to you about the best options for optimizing 
your philanthropic potential and further 
blessing a community. Please write to  
info@vbgardens.org.

Give Every Month –  
Become a Garden “GEM”
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Do you have a special flower 
that you feel connected to 
when you visit the Vallarta 
Botanical Garden?
 
How would you like to experience your 
connection in your home?

What if you could have a painting of your 
favorite flower and make a meaningful 
contribution to the Vallarta Botanical 
Garden at the same time?
 
I am a passionate believer in the importance 
of supporting the Vallarta Botanical Garden 
as a special sanctuary for all of us in Puerto 
Vallarta and our visitors.
 
In an effort to give back to the Vallarta 
Botanical Garden community I would 
offer 50% of the proceeds for up to 15 
personalized custom floral paintings to 
help further the Garden’s mission and 
vision.

If you would like to enjoy your special 
piece of the Garden in your home everyday 
please reach out soon!

Contact Cheryl at: wheelercheryl@me.com
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From Mangroves to Maples — Marvels of Botanical Diversity in Western Jalisco
By Scott McMahan, Manager of International Plant Exploration, Atlanta Botanical Garden

As a candidate for the Vallarta Botanical Garden’s Science 
Advisory Board, I was invited to attend a recent meeting 
at the Garden and a field excursion into the nearby 
mountains.  While I have been to the Puerto Vallarta area 
several times prior, this was my first opportunity to study 
the plants in the surrounding highlands, part of the Sierra 
Madre Occidental.   Since February is normally the dry 
season in western Mexico, at first glance one might get 
the impression that the predominantly brown forest with 

many leafless deciduous trees is dead or dying and the 
overall diversity is low, but you couldn’t be further from 
the truth.
 
After a day of meetings and planning for future projects, 
the group left Vallarta for the town of Mascota in the 
surrounding mountains just two hours away.  As soon as 
we began climbing and leaving the bustling city behind, 
we started high speed botanizing through the windows of 
our Jeeps on our way to one of only six known sites of Acer 
saccharum ssp. skutchii found in the world (all in Mexico).  
Our primary destination, the  Bosque de Arce “Forest of 
Maples” is a unique montane area “cloud forest” often 
dripping in moisture from persistent, low hanging clouds. 
The trail we set out on rambled through what struck me 
as a mindboggling hodgepodge of plants that just didn’t 
seem as if they should be growing together.   We saw 
very large specimens of American hornbeam (Carpinus 
caroliniana), growing side-by-side with the Mexican 
mountain sugar maple (Acer saccharum ssp. Skutchii) AND 
beautiful specimens of Tree Fern (Cyanthea sp.). These 
along with spectacular specimens of  Magnolia pacifica, 
Oyamel (Abies sp.), Clusia, Podocarpus matudae and more 
are enough to humble and even stupefy even the most 
accomplished of plantsmen. The fact that these were often 
cloaked with epiphytes including blooming orchids made 



M
ou

nt
ai

n 
vi

ew
 a

lo
ng

 a
pp

ro
ac

h 
to

 
th

e 
Bo

sq
ue

 d
e 

Ar
ce

 
Ph

ot
o:

 S
co

tt
 M

cM
ah

an

VB
G

 S
ci

en
ce

 A
dv

is
or

s 
an

d 
G

ue
st

s 
in

 
th

e 
Bo

sq
ue

 d
e 

Ar
ce

Ph
ot

o:
 W

ay
ne

 Jo
hn

so
n

13March 2017    |  

it all the more surreal of an experience. 
Ecosystems containing such diverse 
and ancient flora are an extremely rare 
find not only in Mexico, but anywhere 
in the planet.
 
I send my thanks to the VBG’s 
Executive Director, for the invitation 
to participate. I also thank our 
interpretive guide, Dr. Rafael Guzmán 
Mejía, Communications Officer for 
the VBG’s Science Advisory Board 
and retired professor from the 
University of Guadalajara, whose list 
of botanical accomplishments include 
the discovery of Zea diploperennis (an 
ancestor of corn) in 1979.   I wish the 
Vallarta Botanical Garden all the 
success in helping conserve these 
botanical treasures and share them 
with the world through their living 
collections and educational programs. 
An opportunity to be part of this 
process should be cherished.
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Out on a Limb for Magnolias
By Neil Gerlowski, Executive Director, VBG

“El Resbaloso,” I shout down to a group of botanists about 15 meters (50 feet) beneath me. They just asked what I’d like 
to name the tree I was climbing, a beautiful beast of a Magnolia encrusted with epiphytes and philodendrons. Alex 
Dahua, our primary botanist and tree climber for a yearlong phenology study of Magnolia vallartensis, is back in his 
hometown in Amazonian Ecuador for longer than expected. In an attempt to replace him, we were able to recruit a few 
other botanists from the Universidad de Guadalajara (UDG) to assist our current expedition, but none of them had any 
desire to climb more than a few meters up the trees that we’ve been studying. That left me by default as the only one to 
go, “out on a limb,” to thoroughly inspect these wondrous living relics of our forest for foliage, buds, and fruit at different 
stages of their growth.

Alex is working on a master’s program focused on Magnolias through the UDG’s Botanical Institute at their main science 
campus in Zapopan, Jalisco under the tutelage of Doctors José Antonio Vázquez García and Miguel Ángel Muñiz Castro. 
Growing up in the tradition of his indigenous Kichwa heritage, he started climbing tall trees long before he began 
studying Spanish, his second language. Apart from his impressive work as a botanist, he commands instant respect for 
his ease and grace moving about the canopy free of encumberment from rope, harness, et cetera — much of the time 

without even shoes if he encounters 
an especially slippery tree.

Thanks in large part to funding from 
the Magnolia Society International 
and the Arboretum Wespelaar, we at 
the Vallarta Botanical Garden (VBG), 
have had the pleasure of working 
with Magnolia specialists and other 
botanists from the UDG Botanical 
Institute along with volunteers from 
all backgrounds, to develop what 
may be the most extensive living 
collection of Mexican magnolias yet 
assembled. Our direct work in both 
natural areas and our garden has 
garnered the respect of the Magnolia 
Society International who has invited 
me to serve a three year term on their 
Board of Directors and also deliver a 
presentation on Mexican Magnolias 
at their 2018 annual meeting in North 
Carolina. It’s my sincere pleasure to 
accept on both accounts!

By the way, if you don’t yet know 
Spanish, “El Resbaloso” means “The 
Slippery One” and yes, I ended up 
climbing that tree Alex Dahua style—
without shoes. From my perspective, 
it’s never too late to learn Spanish or 
how to climb Magnolias.
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Garden Hours 	    	 9 am – 6 pm
Open 7 days/wk 	     	 for the months of Dec., Jan., Feb., & March (except Christmas & New Year’s Day)
Open 6 days/wk 	     	 (Closed Mondays) April, May, June, July, Aug., Sept., Oct., & Nov.
Early “Bird” Opening    	 8 am every Thursday (Offered for the months of Dec., Jan., Feb., & March)
Daily Guided Tour	     	 1 pm (Offered for the months of Dec., Jan., Feb., & March)

* Some activities subject to change. The most current calendar, often with links to
further event information, can be viewed at www.vbgardens.org/calendar.

Vallarta Botanical Garden’s Calendar

DATE EVENT COST
THE GARDEN IS CLOSED ON MONDAYS FROM APRIL UNTIL  DECEMBER

10-12 Mar Vallarta Bird Festival – See page 12 for more details. (Note: On March 10th all activities 
are in Puerto Vallarta. Garden activities are on March 11th and 12th.)

Included 
with entry

21 Mar Benito Juarez’ Birthday – Statutory holiday is the 20th. Garden remains open both 
days. -

2 Apr Garden Volunteer and Staff Appreciation Day – Please write to Michaela Flores 
memberships@vbgardens.org for more information. -

3 Apr Garden closed Mondays from April until December -

9 Apr Palm Sunday Palm Walk Included 
with entry

16 Apr Easter (Garden remains open for all of Holy Week) -

22 Apr Earth Day Included 
with entry

30 Apr Vanilla Blossom Expo at the VBG Included 
with entry

mailto:memberships@vbgardens.org


What a blockbuster of a year it’s been for Garden 
attendance! The record-breaking stream of visitors to 
Puerto Vallarta is certainly a large part of this, but it’s 
certainly also in thanks to our members and other amigos 
who share about the beauty of the Garden by word of 
mouth and the power of the internet through TripAdvisor, 
Facebook, Instagram and other social media. We’re all so 
very grateful to you for your incredible encouragement 
and support. The Garden’s leadership would especially like 
to hear feedback from our members as they reflect upon 
their experiences over this past winter season. If there’s 
anything you’d like to share with us, whether accolades or 
recommendations for improvement, please email those 
to me with the subject “Member Feedback.” Sometime 
after our busiest season winds down a bit (usually after 
Semana Santa) we’ll compile this feedback for review and 
consideration as we form our strategies for the second 
half of 2017 and beyond. Your recommendations will 
allow us to serve you and other visitors even better!

Members: please always wear your membership card when 
visiting the Garden. This helps our staff and volunteers recognize 
you as members and offer valuable discounts on your Garden 
purchases and other important benefits.

From the  
Membership Desk
Michaela Flores, 
Membership Coordinator, VBG
memberships@vbgardens.org
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Can you find your name on our 
Wall of Patrons?

If you’re not yet “on the wall” we invite you to join
the family that preserves the Garden forever!

Becoming a member is easy & provides great benefits:
www.vbgardens.org/memberships

A high resolution image of this photograph is 
available at www.vbgardens.org/benefactors



ALAN & PATRICIA BICKELL

RUBEN COTA & MICHAEL SCHULTZ
DEE DANERI

RICHARD DITTON
PAM GRISSOM

RALPH OSBORNE
BETTY PRICE

 
ROBERT PRICE

CHERYL L. WHEELER

JOAQUIN AJA & DENNIS OWEN

DR. GEORGE ARGENT 

THOMAS BERNES

DR. ERIC CARLSON & JONATHAN EATON

SAMUEL CRAMER & MICHAEL VITALE

PAUL CRIST & LUIS TELLO 

GHOLI & GEORGIA DARESHORI

HARUO & MARIANA KANO

DAVID HALES & FRANK OSWALD 

GEORGE HOLSTEIN 

MARY ELLEN HOLSTEIN 

KENNETH SHANOFF & STEVE YOUNG

BARBARITA & BOB SYPULT 

MICHAEL TRUMBOLD

THE MCCALL FAMILY 

DAVID MUCK & COLE MARTELLI

JIM & MARSH MEADOWS

DEAN & LISA OREM

ROGER & JOANNA SMITH

DONNA SNOW & MICHAEL RUBENOFF

CARL TIMOTHY & MARCELO MICO

DAVID & PAM TOMLIN
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We would like to acknowledge and thank the following supporters: 

GUARDIANS

TRUSTEES

BENEFACTORS 



COPA DE ORO

KATHRYN HILL

ELANE HODGSON 

NANCY HOLLAND

HOTEL MERCURIO

DANIEL HUNTER & PAIGE JOHNSON HUNTER

RANDY & JANIS JONES

CANDI & ALEXA KAHAN 

ELENA KOUSTAS 

MIKE LAKING PHOTO ARTISAN 

DR. JOYCE LUJÁN MARTINEZ

IRVINE MCDANIEL

DR. FÉLIX MONTES 

RONNIE LEE MORGAN

MILLARD & BONITA MOTT

LAURA PALOMERA

JANE PEABODY

PUERTO VALLARTA VILLAS

PV MIRROR

JOHN SABO & ALAN HARMON

BIJAN & SALLIE SHAHID-SALESS

JOHN FAIR SCHMAEZLE

STACY TAYLOR

THE GALEANA FAMILY

VILLA BALBOA

VILLA LOS ARCOS

MATTHIAS VOGT 

BILL WILLIAMS & JUAN ALVARADO

CONNIE WIMER & FRANK FOGERTY

DEVON & ELLEN ZAGORY 

DREW BALDRIDGE & PAUL CANKAR

BRUCE BECKLER 

ANDREW BUNTING

CATHARINE BUTTINGER & BRUCE CROWLEY

BILL & KATHARINE ANN CAMPBELL

FAYE CÁRDENAS & KEITH COWAN

CASA CUPULA

NICOLE CAVENDER & GARY MONEYSMITH

BEVERLY COLEMAN

GEORGE & KATIE COLEMAN

LARUE & JANET COLEMAN

JOHN & JANET COTTON

CHARLENE BAILEY CROWE

CHRIS DANNER 

PATRICK DECOURSEY  & RENE FRANCO

ALLYN DIXON & SCOTTY MCINTYRE

LILA DOWNS & PAUL COHEN 

BETTY JEAN “BJ” ETCHEPARE 

FAITH COLLECTIVA

ROBERT & GAIL FARQUHARSON 

FLOWERS TO GO

DAVID & WILKA FOSTER

GEORGE FULTON

JOHN & LINDA GALSTON

RONNIE GAUNY FAMILY

BRUCE GRIMM & KEN HOFFMANN 

JON HALL & EDWARD GRANT

POUL & JUDITH HANSEN 

HARRINGTON LANDSCAPES

ANNE-MARIE HAYNES 
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MAX AKBER
ROY ANDERES & LINDA LAKE

ED & GRACE ANDRES
NOREEN ANGUS & ED MOWATT

PAUL ARMSTRONG & SARAH DAVIES 
PAM ARTHUR 

CARLOS ARTURO ESTRADA 
PATRICK & EDITH AHERN

GARIN BAKEL & LIONEL CUNNINGHAM
ALISON BARNES & ANGELO MARCELIO

LAURA BARRETT
CURTISS BARROWS & CARLOS ALBERTO CAMPOS BERNAL

JESUS BAUTISTA & ROSA ELENA CANKAR
DANIEL BELLUM & CAROL EASTON 
TIMOTHY & CHRISTINA BENNETT
ROBERT BERMAN & LISA HORTON

PAUL & KAREN BILLINGSTEA 
GARY BIVANS & ISAIAS ORTEGA

MICHAEL & SALLY BIXLER
JANIE BLANK 

GARTH BODE & KAREN NORDIN
MANUEL BOGADO
SUSAN BORNEMAN

ROB BOYD & KEVIN WU 
BILL BREMMEYER & LORI HANSEN 

FREDERICK BROWN & MYRNA MORTON-BROWN
ROBERT BRUCE

BOB BRUNEAU & GERADO LUGO
ROBERT BULTHUIS & ARNE BRAUNER

JUDITH BYRNS & JOE BERGQUIST 
CRAIG CALLEN & THOMAS ARCOLEO

ROBERT & BETTY CALMAN
WALTER & DORIS CAMP 

KAY CASSERLY & GEORGE BYRNE 
LEE & NANCY CHAPMAN

JEFF COATES
JAMIE COATES & POLLY COOPER

BONNIE COLE
GEORGIA & TIM COPELAND
KEVIN CRAIN & STEVE SIEHL

LAURIE CRAISE & JERRY POVSE
ROGER & SHARI CRONK 
JOHN & CARYN CRUMP

ERIC DAVIES
JIM DAVIS & DAVID WILHOIT 

YVONNE DEFEITAS & PAUL WERLER 
JUDITH DELEON 

NICK & CHERRY DELORENZO
GUY & PATRICIA DEMANGEON

ABIJIT & MONA DESAI 
GRETCHEN DEWITT 

ADRIANA DIAZ ROMO & LAURA BUENROSTRO
HOWARD & LANI DILL 

JOHN DOCOTE & KEN BARNES 
BRUCE & LINDA DOWNING 

MICAELA DOYLE
JOHN DRUM

ROBERT & KAREN DUNCAN
MARY EDMONDS 

WILLIAM & LOIS ELLISON

ROLF ENGSTROM & LARRY LEEBENS
LANCE & SUSAN ERICKSON
FRANCISCO ESPINO IBARRA 
CARLOS ARTURO ESTRADA 

GRISELDA ESTRADA BERNAL
CLIFFORD & SUSAN FAIRCHILD
JOHN FALL & LARRY HOLMES

DANA FARIS & CESAR HERNADEZ DE BOSQUE
JAMES FAY

FRED FERNANDEZ & JOE MURPHY
JUDITH FERNANDEZ & XIMEN TALAVERA

YAEKO FERNANDEZ
TERRI FINE  

ALAIN FLEUROT 
MICHAELA FLORES

DEAN & ANN FOSTER
BRENDA FRANCIS & JAMES GORDON

DANIEL FREEMAN & YUM CHIN
SUZANNE FRENCH-SMITH & BRYAN SMITH 

GEORGIA GARDNER & MARK BANTZ 
ALBERT & BARBARA GARVEY

MICHEL GAUTHIER & SALAM BERNADETTE 
NEIL GERLOWSKI 

RIKKI & STAN GILBERT 
EDWARD GILL & GARY WOODS

LEO GOED & KATHLEEN CONWAY
RANDALL & SUSAN GOMEZ

FREKEKE GOODYEAR
RAFAEL GUZMAN MEJIA 

BONNIE GREENSPAN
ROLLAND GREGORE

JOHN HALL & EDWARD GRANT 
DAVID & ELLYN HOLLOWAY
KEN & MAGGIE HARBOUR

JOHN & TAMARA HARGESHEIMER
ED & TEHERESA HARROD

JOEL & PAMELA HART
T. J. & HELEN HARTUNG 

ELEANOR HAWTHORN & SANDRA WICKS 
ANGELICA HERNÁNDEZ

RON HARNER & CLINT HARRIS
VICTORY HICKOCK

GEORGE HINKLE & BILL REDDICK
GREG HOMEL 

ROBERT HOWELL & ELROY QUENROE
LONNA & RAE-ANNE HULL

JOHNA INKEEP
DAVID JACKOVICH & NANCY MARK

REG JAMES & BARB BUCKAC
JOHN JENSEN & KELLY DYCK
DRANN & MAYNARD JOHN 

BILL & SHANNON JOHNSON 
KENT JOHNSON & CODY BLOMBERG 

PAULE JOHNSTON
MARLIN & ANITA JONES

KIRSTIE KAISER
JOSEPH KANDALL & CERGIO GONZALEZ

JOHN KELLEHER
JOHN KING & EDGAR GARCIA

LUKE KOST

ROBERT KOWAL & MARK SIPES 
KEN & JUDY KRINGS

JACK & SUSAN KIRKPATRICK
DEBORAH LARSSON

GEORGE & JANET LAPIN
ANN LAURITA

WAYNE & ANTONIA LAW
ESTER LERNER & DANIEL CARRICO

KLAUS LIEBTEN & MICHÉLE SAVELLE
GEORGE & MARILYN LONG

TIM LONGPRÉ & AGUSTIN ROCHA
FRANK LOPEZ & MARIA DENINO 
DAVID LORD & SUSAN WISEMAN

RITA & STEPHEN LOVE
HARRY LYNN

JOHN MACKELL & BRYCE DOHERTY
MACA MAC MORRAN

KEVIN MAGORIEN & EUCLID CRUIOSO
WILLIAM & MARCIA MAKLEY

CHARLES MALLERY & WALLACE DEMARY JR. 
JIM MANN

AMADOU & LESLIE MARIKO
TOM & VICKY MASON

ROBERT & DANA MAXEY 
FRANK MCCANN

JOHN MEANWELL & JOHN MACLEOD
ALAN MENDELSSOHN & CARLA JONIENTZ

GILBERT MOCHEL & CAROLINE ROYER
STEPHEN &CARIL MOORE

JULIO CESAR MORA MARTINEZ
GARY & KAREN MILLER

KARLA MORENO & DOUGLAS ZAKES
ROBERT MRZLACK

CLARA MURET
MARTHA ANN MYERS 
ROGER & BETTY NEFF

MICHAEL NELSON 
GREG & JONI NEUTRA

GLORIA NEWMAN
LLOYD & DOREEN NICHOLS 
BILL & CYNTHIA NOONAN
JOHN & CECILIA NORMAN

WENDELL NORRIS & STEVE MURDOCH
JANICE NORTH
BRUCE NOVAK

HILDA ALICIA NUNEZ &  CONSUELO ZEPEDA NUNEZ
HANK  & RUTHILD OFFERENS

MICHAEL OLSCHAFSKIE
CARLOS ORTEGA

SILVER & SHEILA PADACHEY
DENNIS & PATTY PASQUINI

TOMMY & NANCY PATTERSON
JORGE ALBERTO PEREZ DE LA ROSA

PILAR PEREZ & VALERIA MUELLER
HANS PETERMANN & DENISE KAMENZINO

KENT & DIANE PETERSON
PETRA PFAFFE 

DAVID & KAREN PHILLIPS
PACO PIÑA & CONNIE NAVARRO  

WILLIAM & MARY PLATZER
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SUSTAINING MEMBERS



JAY POWELL & VICKIE JENSEN 
WILLIAM PROCTOR & KATALINA MONTERO 

JOSEPH PORTNOY
MARK & CARIE PRYOR
DANIEL RAMIREZ DIAZ 

WENDY RASMUSSEN & ROBER BYROM
ED REED & LEN PACITTI

ANA LIGIA QUINTERO AGUILAR
PETER REX

JESÚS ALBERTO REYES GARCÍA 
RICKI RICARDO

ROBBIN RICHARDSON & ARLENE PREVIN
MICHAEL RICHKER

KEN & KATHY RIESER
STEVE & MARYANN ROBALINO

JESSE ROSE ROBERT 
DOUG ROBINSON & MICHAEL ELASSER

JOAQUIN ROMERO
LICIA ROSSETTI & JOHN LUND

KEN & THERESA ROWLEY 
LORI SALAZAR-FEDYK & JESSE JAMES
ING. EMILIANO SANCHEZ MARTINEZ

ANA AGUILAR
IMRE ALMASSY

CARMEN BERKOWITZ
CLAUDIA BROWN
MARCIA BUTTEL

MARCIE CAVANAGH
SANDRA CESCA

FABRIZIO CETTO PADILLA
DENISE DERAMEÉ

MARTIN DYER
BONNIE ECCLES

LUZ MARIA GONZALES VILLAREAL
FREDEKE GOODYEAR

CURT HAHN
BARRY HAYHURST

HAL HOULDING
BIFANI KENNA

PAULA SAVAGE
BEVERLY SCHOFIELD

NIEL SECHAN & MATTHEW MESSNER
RONALD SEDGWICK & LINDA WILD

SANDY & CHRISTINE SETH
CAM & DEB SHAPANSKY

JENNIFER SIKOV
DAVID & CECILIA SIMPSON
PHIL SIMS & FABIAN LEYVA

ERIC SLEIGH & CHRISTOPHER WISEMAN
DAVID SOKOLOWSKI & THOMAS HARVEY

DAVID & MARGARET SOLOMON 
JIM STAGI & FELIX BANUELLOS

GREG STANTON & GABRIELA HIDAIGO
BETTY STORK

CHARLES & MARIANNE STROZEWSKI
CLIFF & ROSEMARY STUEHMER

DONALD & MARIE SULLIVAN
KENT & SUSAN SWANSON

DAVID SZYSZKA & GIOVANY MARCELENO 
DAVID TARRANT

BILLIE & TIM TAYLOR

BETH TESLER
TIM THIBAULT & K.E.. OLSHEWSKY

TIK & JON THURSTON
FABIOLA TORRES GARCIA

JOSE TORRES
PABLO & DIKI VOIGT 

THOMAS & PATRICIA WAGNOR 
THOMAS WARMERDAM & LORENA DÁVILA

ABBY WARNER & GREG CZECH
JOHN & BARBARA WARREN 

JOHN WAUCHOPE & VIRGINIA CARLSON
BILL WEIL & ALINES HAPIRO

DAVID & SUSAN WELLWOOOD
ROBERT & MARYANNE WEZENBECK

JOHN & CHERYL WHEELER
GREG WHITE & PEGGY REMSEN

JUSTIN WILLIAMS
THOMAS & NOEL WILSON

JON WORTHINGTON & BRYAN HOULETTE
RODOLFO ZAGARENA

	
  

	
  

MANSUR KIADEH
MARLEN ANN KNAFELC

KITTY LEONARD
VELORA LILLY

LEONOR LOPEZ
DEAN MCINTYRE

HELENA MUSIELAK
ANN NEFF

PAT NICHOLS
THOERRIN OLDENBOURG

KATHLEEN PHELPS
DON PITMAN
FREG PRUDAT
LARRY READ

LUIS REYES BRAMBILA
DAVID ROSE

JUDITH ROTH

MARY ANN ROTH
ANN SAVIO

CHRISTIE SEELEY
PATRICIA SLOWEY

SHIRLEY SMITH
MICHAEL SNYDER

JOE STROUD
WILLIAM THEILEMAN

SHERRY TOFFIN
PAULINA VALÉS TORT

CATHY VON ROHR
BARBARA WASHINGTON
LISA WILSON MCCLEERY

ALICE WINBORNE
STANLEY WINBORNE

DONNA WYMANN

INDIVIDUAL
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We Also Thank the Following Foundations for Their Recent Support: 

BROOKLYN BIRD CLUB
CHARLES H. STOUT FOUNDATION

INTERNATIONAL FRIENDSHIP CLUB
MELINDA MCMULLEN CHARITABLE TRUST
STANLEY SMITH HORTICULTURAL TRUST

If your name is missing or you find an error, please alert the Membership Coordinator, 
Michaela Flores:  memberships@vbgardens.org  Thank you.

(S) = student    (I) = individual           = deceased            

mailto:memberships%40vbgardens.org?subject=


     USA 	 - Our direct support 501(c)3,
		  “Friends of Vallarta Botanical Gardens, A.C.”
		   issues tax-deduction receipts:

Checks may be mailed to:
Friends of Vallarta Botanical Gardens, A.C.
759 North Campus Way
Davis, CA 95616

Wire transfers / direct deposits are accepted:
Please write to treasurer@vbgardens.org
for routing and account numbers.

Credit Card Payments:
Call us w/ your card info:      +52 322 223 6182

Donations of stocks and IRA distributions:
 - Charles Schwab     Account #  46789311 DTC
		               Clearing #  164    Code: 40
- Chase Brokerage    DTC #          0352
		               Account #  7422361

Thank you for your generous contributions!

Phone:	01 52 322 223 6182 (international calls) or 223 6182 (local calls) 
 
Email:	 info@vbgardens.org	              Web:  www.vbgardens.org

Your Donations to the Vallarta Botanical Garden are Greatly Appreciated

México

Canada    - Our educational programs qualify for
                      tax-deduction receipts provided by
                      The Canadian Children’s Shelter of
                      Hope Foundation (CCSHF)

Cheques may be mailed to:
Canadian Children’s Shelter of Hope Foundation
87 Lavinia Ave
Toronto, ON,
M6S 3H9
Canada

Please write “VBG” for “Vallarta Botanical Gardens” 
on your cheques.

Alternatively, you may donate using a credit card 
through CanadaHelps.org (whose donation page is 
linked to the CCSHF website www.ccshf.ca) selecting 
the “Vallarta Botanical Gardens Fund.”

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

- Tax-deduction receipts are avaiable for donations to the Vallarta Botanical Garden  
   made through the Fundación Punta de Mita (FPM).
- Please send an email earmarking your gift for the Vallarta Botanical Garden to 
 donaciones@fundacionpuntademita.org with a copy to info@vbgardems.org
-In this email please include your name, the date your gift was sent, and the amount of your gift.

Checks may be mailed to:
Fundación Punta de Mita, A.C. 
Carretera Federal Libre 200 Km 18.05 
Punta Mita, Nayarit, C.P. 63734 México.

Wire transfers:	   Bank: Banamex
		    Account in Mexican Pesos (MXN):
		    Account in US Dollars (USD):

SWIFT CODE:	 BNMXMXMM
09840115760	 CLABE 002375098401157608
09849002101 	 CLABE 002375098490021017

-Please provide FPM with your email and information to be 
  included in the tax-deductible receipt (wich will be sent by email).
-Please provide FPM with confirmation (copy of check) for tracking.

Paypal: www.fundacionpuntademita.org/en/how-to-help

mailto:treasurer%40vbgardens.org?subject=
http://info@vbgardens.org
http://www.ccshf.ca
donaciones@fundacionpuntademita.org
mailto:memberships%40vbgardens.org?subject=
http://www.fundacionpuntademita.org/en/how-to-help
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